[bookmark: _GoBack]Minutes of MDOC Committee Meeting 12th March 2018
Present: Marie Roberts (Chairman), Sue Birkinshaw, David Wathey, Trevor Hindle, Tony Wagg (Secretary), , Julie Brook, Ian Gilliver, Andrew Gregory, Pete Ross.
Apologies: Eddie Speak, Kath Speak, Alan Ogden, Clare Griffin, Dave McCann, Pete Lomas.
1. Minutes of Last Meeting:  Accepted.
2. Matters Arising/Actions: Covered under 3 and 4 below.
3. Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer sent a detailed written report. New banking authority was received on February 19th and he listed those outstanding payments he has now made and also those due for which he requested advice or authority. An event fee is due to NWOA equal to 10% of the BOF levy, and is normally paid in instalments, not necessarily timed with BOF payments. We believe that we owe a stores rent of £300 pa for several years, probably because they have not asked for it. We have no details as to how to settle this issue and considered Pete Lomas (not present) might establish contact. We are grateful to the church for providing a valuable facility, in the short term gratis! Seven outstanding items were listed. The committee approved levy payments to BOF and NWOA, 2 reimbursements for members making personal payments on behalf of the Club, and a fifth item to Paul Frost for website services. Items relating to Pony paper and stores rent were deferred as more information is required.
The Treasurer and Chairman are to review options for more user friendly accounts in the future. Action continues ES.
4. Future Events:
(a) Eurocity race in November 2018. YHA Castlefield has agreed to provide a base, as a result of recent negotiations by Eddie, who has now discovered where Manchester is? Sue requested that she be kept up to date with such progress in order to be able to co-ordinate activities.
 (b) Summer Evening Series. NT Alderley has still to to confirm permission for the summer evening event planned for July 17th 2018, despite several phone messages to them. Their administrator has been off ill. We anticipate no problems but the flyer for the summer series has been held back. Sue has booked the boiler house at Lyme as a base for our 4 events in May (including 3 introductory events) and signed their permit forms. Any mains electrical equipment must be safety certified. We plan to produce 1000 flyers for the Lyme series, with some to be sent to schools and some for the kiosk at Lyme, ideally by Easter.
(c) Bowden Duke of Edinburgh Award Group. A number of club members helped train this group in the foothills of Wythenshawe Park in preparation for their expeditions. They then completed a strenuous trip round the yellow permanent course (minus camping gear). Sue proposed that next year this event is timed to coincide with a Saturday series event in the park, where we provide a preliminary half hour of coaching before they venture out on a course. This year this activity coincided with the Brabyns event. Fortunately our manpower covered both adequately.
(d) Macclesfield Urban. Trevor Hindle expressed concern that only 92 entries had been received so far. In addition SROC had re-scheduled their Farleton Knot event for the same day (cancelled in December due to bad weather), with no apparent consultation. It was suggested that Jean Payne, the NW fixtures secretary, should have been consulted and that the Club (individual TBA) should write to her to complain and avoid a recurrence.
5. Mapping: It is proposed to add an urban extension to the Wythenshawe Park map. David Wathey explained that there are suitable adjacent areas both north and south, though busy road crossings need to be taken into account. The area offers significant potential, with good parking (unlike Offerton) and the possibility of links to Chorlton Water Park and the Metro system (Black course begins in Rochdale?). Trevor noted that the existing park map did not conform to urban standards.
 6. NWOA. Dave McCann and Eddie attended the club delegate meeting on March 10th. Neither was now present but Dave sent a brief statement with the promise that Eddie would expand in person (metaphorically). He did not. Dave’s note said that the Harrop Tarn event (Lakes 5 day) might have to be moved to Whinlatter. Members are urged to use their proxy votes at the BOF AGM and clubs should take heed of the new data protection (GDPR) regulations which take effect in May. Event entry forms and club membership forms must seek an opt-in if certain data is to be retained.
7. AOB: National promotion of outdoor activities for families. BOF announced to clubs that it had joined a scheme promoted by two companies whereby purchasers of their products get 2 for 1 vouchers for a range of activities including orienteering. Several committee members raised criticisms along the lines that there had been no advanced consultation, clubs were given 9 days to opt out, the free runs were financed by the clubs rather than the sponsor companies and their products (crispy fries and confectionary) were not high on the healthy eating list. However the additional costs may be minimal and publicity for orienteering amongst chocolate eating couch potatoes must be good. The consensus view was to go along with the scheme, especially as it was too late to opt out.
8. Date of next Meeting:  9th April 2018, at the Ladybrook Hotel.  
 
                                                                                                          
